- Hello Falcons, today is Wednesday, August 20th and here are your weekly announcements...
- Are you interested in government, politics, law, or the media? Mr. Khan and Ms. Castro (Social Studies) are looking to recruit civic-minded students for our Youth and Government delegation this year. Students choose a role and simulate the duties in our Springfield Capitol, IL Supreme Court, and Attorney General buildings with 1200 students from around the state. The roles include: Lobbyist, Legislative Assistant, Legislator, Clerk Bailiff, Attorney, and Press. This is an awesome opportunity where you will experience democracy hands-on. Our Student Information Meeting will take place on Friday, August 29 at 6:45 AM in room 908.
- Attention Juniors the Preliminary SAT/National Merit Scholarship Qualifying Test, or the PSAT/NMSQT is Tuesday October 21st. Students who score in the top 4 percent on the PSAT/NMSQT nationally may qualify for the National Merit Scholarship Corporation. The PSAT/NMSQT is an optional test but all juniors are encouraged to register. Please note:this test is different than the free Pre ACT, which all juniors will take on our new fall all school testing day, September 30th.

Registration opens Monday August 18th and the deadline to register is Wednesday September 3rd. There is no late registration. Registration information is on our schools website and on every counselors google classroom. The cost of the exam is \$30. If you think you qualify for a fee waiver please see Mr. Longenbaugh in the counseling office to confirm status.

 Attention JUNIOR STUDENTS, the Parking Pass Lottery opens this FRIDAY, AUGUST 22. Please go to our Website and fill out the application under the Senior Parking 25-26 tab. If you have any questions please check with Mrs. Huitron at the Gold Hub. Students who win passes will be notified via email. The lottery will take place on August 29. GOOD LUCK !!!!

- Key Club is rebranding. Instead of Key Club, we have decided to partner with a local resource and will now be called Interact Club and will be associated with the Wheaton Rotary Club. Nothing is changing except for our name. Mrs. Severance and Mrs. Lotspeich will still be the sponsors, and we still welcome all students who enjoy volunteering. Interact Club is open to all students in each grade. This year will have opportunities to serve at local elementary schools, Cantigny, Cosley Zoo, the Wheaton Convalescent Center, and more. Our first meeting is Tuesday, September 9th in Room 900 right after school. Come join over 180 other Falcons and help us surpass last year's 2200 hours of service!
- If you have ordered a 2025-2026 SuperFan shirt. Please bring \$15 cash or check to the Activities Office by Friday, August 22nd. If you would still like to order a superfan shirt, please fill out the order form and bring your \$15 by Friday
- All Freshman students need to turn in a physical exam to the health office, please check your backpacks and bring it to the health office.
   Senior students all need proof of having had a meningitis vaccine. Please check your backpacks and bring it to the health office.
- Fall Curriculum Night will be tonight on campus from 7-9pm. Please remind your parents or guardians attending that parking is limited and that carpooling or walking is encouraged when possible. This will be a great night for families to meet the teachers and staff you interact with here at North.
- Do you spend hours on social media either scrolling or creating posts? Then Falcon Influencers is for you! Help run our WNHS social media account! You create posts about all things Wheaton North like spirit days, Homecoming, sports highlights, assembly moments-whatever you like! Our first meeting is in 802/804 on August 28th at 6:50am. Stop by the Athletic office to see Mrs. Rogers with any questions or post suggestions!

- Any Falcons who need a photo ID card should stop by the LLC starting this Friday, August 22.
- The boys cross country team is still seeking and accepting new team members.
   Come get stronger, fitter, and join a tradition of excellence. See Coach Roe or
   Coach Frintner for more details.
- Tuesday, August 26 at 7:30 pm we will have a Virtual Meeting for all 1st Semester Driver Education Parents/Students. This student is mandatory for those students who did not get their permit 'early' in July.
- "Wheaton North's speech and debate team is starting soon! There is a meeting after school in Room 210 for all returning members and new member tryouts will be held the week of Sept 2-5. See you there!"
- Do you have a parking pass? Do you park in the angled spots on Thomas Road? Then this announcement is for you. Starting Monday, August 25th Wheaton PD will be ticketing outside of Wheaton North. Please make sure your parking pass is hanging from your rearview mirror, or placed on your dashboard in a visible location to avoid being ticketed. Any questions, see Officer Adams in the blue hub/attendance office.
- This has been your Wednesday announcements. Thanks for listening. Have a great day Falcons!

- Hello Falcons, today is Wednesday, August 27th and here are your weekly announcements...
- Are you interested in government, politics, law, or the media? Mr. Khan and Ms. Castro (Social Studies) are looking to recruit civic-minded students for our Youth and Government delegation this year. Students choose a role and simulate the duties in our Springfield Capitol, IL Supreme Court, and Attorney General buildings with 1200 students from around the state. This is an awesome opportunity where you will experience democracy hands-on. Our Student Information Meeting will take place on Friday, August 29 at 6:45 AM in room 908.
- Attention Juniors the Preliminary SAT/National Merit Scholarship Qualifying
  Test, or the PSAT/NMSQT is Tuesday October 21st. The PSAT/NMSQT is an
  optional test but all juniors are encouraged to register. Registration opens Monday
  August 18th and the deadline to register is Wednesday September 3rd. There is no
  late registration. Registration information is on our schools website and on every
  counselors google classroom.
- Key Club is rebranding. Instead of Key Club, we have decided to partner with a local resource and will now be called Interact Club and will be associated with the Wheaton Rotary Club. Nothing is changing except for our name. Mrs. Severance and Mrs. Lotspeich will still be the sponsors, and we still welcome all students who enjoy volunteering. Interact Club is open to all students in each grade. This year will have opportunities to serve at local elementary schools, Cantigny, Cosley Zoo, the Wheaton Convalescent Center, and more. Our first meeting is Tuesday, September 9th in Room 900 right after school. Come join over 180 other Falcons and help us surpass last year's 2200 hours of service!

- PAWS Club is back and open to all Wheaton North students! Come meet like-minded animal lovers and collaborate to make a difference in the lives of animals. Join us every other Thursday in Room 706, starting on August 28th. Stay connected by following us on Instagram @wheatonnorthpaws, joining our Google Classroom with code k2y36az, or visiting the PAWS website, which can be found on the Wheaton North clubs page. We hope to see you there Falcons!
- Do you LOVE your Social Studies classes? Want to be engaged in the political process? Interested in fun and interesting field trips? Have 1 hour a month to devote to your school & community? The informational meeting of the Rho Kappa Social Studies Honorary will be held on Thursday, August 28th... If you have taken 4 semesters of social studies classes and have at least a 3.5 average in your social studies classes, this club is for you! We will meet in Room 900 at 6:50am. See Mrs. Lotspeich with any questions.
- The Wheaton North Varsity Football Team is looking for a student-manager who is experienced in flying drones. If you are interested in assisting with filming Varsity football practice and games using a drone, please stop down to the Blue Hub and speak with Head Coach Mr. Wardynski.
- Do you spend hours on social media scrolling or creating posts? Then Falcon Influencers is for you! We create posts about all things Wheaton North for our instagram account. Our first meeting is in Schomas tomorrow August 28th at 6:50am.
- Want to game, compete, or just hang out? Join our Esports informational meeting TOMORROW to learn about club opportunities and sign up for fall competitive titles like Marvel Rivals, Mario Kart, Fortnite, Super Smash Bros., and more! Stop by Room 802/804 at either 7:05 AM or 2:25 PM. The Esports club and competitive season kick off next week, so don't miss out!

- Tomorrow in ACCESS make sure to pay attention to the new and improved Friday Night Lights football seating and procedures. Any questions, see Dr. Pavlini.
- The 40th annual blue and gold volleyball tournament begins tonight at 4:30.
   Come support our falcons! See you there!
- If you have ordered a 2025-2026 SuperFan shirt and still have not turned in your money, please bring \$15 cash or check to the Activities Office.
- The first science club meeting is next Wednesday after school in room 204.
   We will be using endothermic reactions to make ice cream. Any Wheaton
   North student is welcome to attend!"
- Our first home football game is this friday at Rexilius field against the Simeon Wolverines! Sophomore kickoff is 4:30 and Varsity is kick off is at 7pm. We will honor our Senior football players before the game at 6:30. Buy your tickets at Gofan or pay cash at the gate. Show your falcon pride and cheer on our players!
- This has been your Wednesday announcements. Thanks for listening. Have a great day Falcons!

- Hello Falcons, today is Wednesday, September 3rd and here are your weekly announcements...
- Attention Juniors the Preliminary SAT/National Merit Scholarship Qualifying Test, or the PSAT/NMSQT is Tuesday October 21st. Today is the last day to register. If you have questions see Mr. Longenbaugh in the counseling office.
- Key Club is rebranding. We have decided to partner with a local resource and will now be called Interact Club and will be associated with the Wheaton Rotary Club. Mrs. Severance and Mrs. Lotspeich will still be the sponsors, and we still welcome all students who enjoy volunteering. Interact Club is open to all students in each grade. Our first meeting is Tuesday, September 9th in Room 900 right after school. Come join over 180 other Falcons and help us surpass last year's 2200 hours of service!
- The first science club meeting is today after school in room 204. We will be using endothermic reactions to make ice cream. Any Wheaton North student is welcome to attend!
- COD is hosting an Open House-style event on Tuesday, September 9th from 5:30 7:30pm. It will be held at COD's main campus in Glen Ellyn. The following programs will participate:Accountancy, Tax Accounting, Business, Entrepreneurship, Human Resource Management, Management, Marketing, Legal Studies, and Office Technology Information. Check out our WNHS Instagram or student life website for the flyer

- TCD is also hosting an open house event on September 18th from 6:30-8pm. See the flyer is on our WNHS Instagram page and student life website if you have questions
- All football teams play away at Stevenson High School this week, freshman and sophomore teams play thursday sept 4th at 5pm and 645 pm. Varsity kicks off @ 6pm Friday sept 5th. Varsity tickets can be purchased in advance at gofan for \$4.

All high school students must present a student id for entry to all games. Stop by the LLC if you have not picked your ID up yet

At this week's games, there will be no re-entry for students, no student backpacks, outside food or drink allowed at the stadium, and shirts must be worn at all times. Good luck team!

- Seniors, tomorrow during lunch hours please check your google classroom to nominate your 2025 Homecoming Royalty. You may nominate up to 3 Seniors to represent your Homecoming Court. The nomination form will close at 12:45pm tomorrow.
- Homecoming Week begins in TMinus 10 days. For all information please check the Homecoming Website. If you are interested in bringing a guest from another school, please grab a guest pass from the Deans office. You must have that completed before you can buy a ticket.
- Are you getting involved in a club or activity at Wheaton North? Don't forget to register on FamilyID.com in order to be on the official group roster.
- This has been your Wednesday announcements. Thanks for listening. Have a great day Falcons!

- Hello Falcons, today is Wednesday, September 10th and here are your weekly announcements...
- Join the Falcon Fishing team. We meet Weekly on Thursdays starting September 18th from 7:00 - 7:15 AM. We will be in Room 900. NO EXPERIENCE OR EQUIPMENT REQUIRED. Learn the basics through competitive tournament fishing with scholarship prize money, Outings to local lakes, casting competitions & other fun!
- Hola amigos it is time for Spanish Club. Join us for our kick off meeting tomorrow, Thursday
  the 11th in room 405 after school. Come learn about what we do at club and join us for a
  scavenger hunt. Remember to sign up through Arbiter sports. We hope to see you there!!!
- "Want to join The Club Flock? Our first event is this Friday, September 12th! We'll be
   "superfanning" the football game, and if you'd like to join us, meet in the North end zone at 6:45pm. We hope to see you there!"
- Falcon Influencers meets tomorrow morning to talk all things homecoming! Join us in 802/804 at 6:50 am.
- Do you like to talk? Do you enjoy acting and performing? Do you want to be part of a competitive team and win awards? Then join speech team! Come to Room 210 all this week after school Wed-Fri to find the event perfect for you. Our first practice is Monday, Sept 15 in Room 210 after school. See you there!
- Are you getting involved in a club or activity at Wheaton North? Don't forget to register in Arbiter Sports in order to be on the official group roster.
- If you purchased a Superfan shirt, it will be ready to pick up this Thursday and Friday during lunches in the Activities office. Extras will be available next week for \$15 cash or check only.

- Falcons! Homecoming kicks off THIS Sunday with our annual Hallway Decorating Competition! Head to your Class Google Classroom and check out our Homecoming Website Link! There, you will find detailed information about every event including Menus from Toasty Cheese and Nothing Bundt Cakes for Monday's Movie Night AND more info on the \$5 Kona Ice cups available for sale at our Homecoming Dance we can't wait to see you there!
- And, to kick off our Homecoming week, a BIG CONGRATULATIONS to our 2025 Homecoming Court:

**Myles Abante** 

Page Bradley

Daria Dzieniowska

**Terrell Jones** 

**Lucy Porick** 

**Ruby Porick** 

**Esther Tran** 

**Adam Whitmer** 

- Homecoming tickets will be sold next week during lunch hours only.
   Monday through Thursday tickets will be \$30 and on Friday tickets will be \$40. Tickets will be available at the door on Saturday for \$50. You must bring cash or check to purchase tickets, parents may not drop off money for tickets during the school day.
- If you are interested in bringing a guest from another school, please grab a
  guest pass from the Deans office. You must have that completed before
  you can buy a ticket. There will be no guest tickets sold at the door on
  Saturday.

• Listen up for our dress up days next week

Monday is Chicago Flag Colors Day

Tuesday is Dress like The Bean or Groutfit Day

Wednesday is Chicago Sports Jersey Day

Thursday is Destination Day

Friday wear your class colors

• This has been your Wednesday announcements. Thanks for listening. Have a great day Falcons!

- Hello Falcons, today is Wednesday, September 17th and here are your weekly announcements...
- Happy Homecoming week! If you have not already purchased your ticket, head to the Activities office during lunch! We will be selling tickets Thursday for \$30 and Friday for \$40. Tickets will be available at the door on Saturday for \$50. You must bring cash or check to purchase tickets, parents may not drop off money for tickets during the school day.
- If you are interested in bringing a guest from another school, please grab a guest pass from the Deans office. You must have that completed before you can buy a ticket. There will be no guest tickets sold at the door on Saturday.
- Come support our girls at the flag football game tonight from 6-8. There will be a tailgate beforehand on the patio near the senior lot. See you there!
- Tomorrow's dress up day is destination day. Where something from your favorite place.
- If your are interested in joining the pickleball tournament tomorrow, be sure to sign up in your class google classroom and bring your teams \$20 to the activities office today! Be sure to dress up-the best dressed team wins homecoming tickets. There is still room to sign up!
- Superfan shirts are still available for purchase in the activities office for \$15
- Next Tuesday, September 23rd is our next Interact Meeting. It is also the last day to order from the store (links are in the Interact Google Classroom) and pay your membership dues which are \$12. See you in Room 900 right after school. See Mrs. Lotspeech or Mrs. Severance with any questions.
- Attention all girls interested in playing softball this spring! Please join us for a brief informational meeting next Wednesday, September 24th, at 2:25 pm in room 802/804. If you have any questions, contact Coach Anderson. See you there!

•	Think you've got what it takes to smash the competition? Join us for a <b>Super Smash Bros. Ultimate Double Elimination Tournament</b> next <b>Thursday in the Library at 2:20</b> .
	Open to all WN students
	Prizes for top finishers
	Don't miss your chance to battle it out and show your skills!
•	The first Asian Pacific Islander Alliance meeting is on 9/25 in room 610, 2.30-3pm
•	Join the Falcon Fishing team. We meet Weekly on Thursdays starting September 18th from 7:00 - 7:15 AM. We will be in Room 900. NO EXPERIENCE OR EQUIPMENT REQUIRED. Learn the basics through competitive tournament fishing with scholarship prize money, Outings to local lakes, casting competitions & other fun!
•	Need math help? Late start math tutoring starts September 24th. Math tutoring is provided by wheaton north 11th and 12 grade national honor society students. Join us in room 802/804 from 7:30am-8:00am
•	Falcons for Him is meeting in 802-804 next Tuesday after school for a time of community and prayer. Anyone is welcome to join. If you have a prayer request that you'd like to share, use the form that is posted on the Falcons for Him Instagram page.
•	Senior and TCD students, Signs of Suicide programming begins next week, Tuesday, 9/23 and Thursday, 9/25. Seniors and TCD students, you will receive notification of this as well through a post in your Google Classroom.
•	Presentations are periods 1-3 both days and will occur in the rooms noted on this slide.

This has been your Wednesday announcements. Thanks for listening. Have a great day Falcons!

- Hello Falcons, today is Wednesday, September 24th and here are your weekly announcements...
- It was great to see you at homecoming last Saturday. Congratulations once again to our homecoming court winners Myles and Terell. What was your favorite hoco event you attended last week?
- Participating in a club or activity? Great! Be sure to register on Arbiter sports. If you have any questions, stop in the athletics or activities office.
- Attention all girls interested in playing softball this spring! Please join us for a brief informational meeting TODAY at 2:25 pm in room 802/804. If you have any questions, contact Coach Anderson. See you there!
- Next week Monday, the Chess Club will meet in Room 118 right after school. All Chess players are welcome.
- The first Asian Pacific Islander Alliance meeting is on 9/25 in room 610, 2.30-3pm
- PAWS Club will be hosting the DuPage County Sheriff's K-9 Unit tomorrow after school! Come watch these incredible police dogs in action as they show off their amazing skills and talents. You won't want to miss this exciting event!" All Falcons are welcome to join this event! See you tomorrow after school in Room 706.
- "Interested in getting a job? Please visit the job board in the 400 hallway near the cafeteria. This is updated daily by vocational staff."

- Grades 9-11 will be taking the PreACT assessment on September 30th. This is a non-attendance day for 12th grade students. Be sure to check your email or the commons for your room assignment and testing information. Be in your assigned testing location by 7:20 AM next Tuesday with your fully charged Chromebook, ID, and something to write with. Standard time testers will dismiss at 10:45 AM and extended time testers will dismiss at 12:00 PM. Due to the modified testing schedule, Wednesday, October 1st will NOT BE A LATE START DAY. Please contact Mr Drover with questions about testing.
- Superfan shirts are still available for purchase in the activities office for \$15
- This has been your Wednesday announcements. Thanks for listening. Have a great day Falcons!